
NASORLO Executive Directors Report to the Membership

Annual Meeting, Dubuque, IA,  September 3, 2013
This past year has been one where NASORLO has been involved in many initiatives related to the long term status of the State Assistance Program of the LWCF.  We have continued our MOU with NASPD to provide us with a Washington DC presence, we sponsored the first every LWCF Summit in Denver in April and we have worked with others to try find consensus on a reauthorization of the LWCF that provides the states with equity and guarantees for dependable funding for states grants.  The 2013 Annual meeting will be important to review some of these efforts, determine a strategy which is acceptable to the organization and to provide the new Board and Executive Committee with the support necessary to address funding and reauthorization over the next 24 months.  Some of my key responsibilities include the following:
Web Page:  I have been keeping the website up to date, as best I can.  I posted updated state data pages with the new OIA state by state data and the their individual state pages.  I have consolidated all state data pages( NPRA, OIA, LWCF Coalition and ours )  into one post for each state.  When advocates  go to our website they will have all the updated information we have for each state for their use. These will be invaluable for the reauthorization effort.  
Membership:  I have tried to be responsive to the state and territories and encourage them to pay their NASORLO dues.  As of right now we have 43 states paid up, with two states who have paid dues last year, still considering and processing the request.  We have two states that have not paid in years, indicating they will consider it next year.  Many states are still examining dues for budget reductions, so maintaining our connection with the states and meeting their needs is an ongoing priority.   

Budget:  Depending upon how much the annual conference will cost us, I think we are doing OK, with our budget, so far.  Hosting the Summit will cost us about $ 12,000, and the Board authorized the organization to draw from our reserves  to pay for it and to fund our 2013 budget.  We have been restricting our travel to address the budget limits and saving money in other areas.  The joint meeting with NASPD should also help with the budget.  As you can see from the mid year budget report distributed at the meeting, we are in sound financial shape and have the reserves to cover any extra effort needed to be stronger advocates for the State Assistance Program. 
Summit:  We had a successful Summit.  In the meeting packets, and on our website is the summary of the meeting prepared by our consultant, Engaged Public.  The key recommendations are to work more closely with our partners as advocates for the reauthorization of the LWCF and to establish a better communications plan to get our message across to the public, key stakeholders, Congress and the Administration.  This effort has been underway since last April. 
Part of this effort was to create a White Paper which lists the principles under which reauthorization language would be drafted.  This also will be discussed and finalized at the annual meeting.  

In addition, the LWCF Commemoration Collaborate Committee is being formed to advise NPS and Interior on the celebration of the 50th Anniversary of the LWCF.  These are some of the efforts coming from the Summit.  

On other effort related to the Summit recommendations is to move forward on a GIS project to identify by name and location, all LWCF project sites in the nation.  We will have a report on the pilot project and the proposed implementation of a national effort during our meeting.  Susan M.  and a GIS committee have been  working on this with Larry Orman, of the Green Network, who will be one of the co-presenters.  

IRS:  We finally gave up trying to get the IRS to find our original letter of determination related to our 501 (c ) 6 designation.  We have filled out new papers to re-establish our designation and to get a letter from them indicating that NASORLO, as an organization representing state agencies and officials,  is not required to file annual tax reports.  This process is likely to extend in to the middle of 2014 before we have a final resolution.  
                     

Award:  As part of our advocacy effort we have ramped up our awards program and activities.  We have been aggressive in seeking out advocates for the state grant program and recognizing them with either NASORLO or joint awards with our stateside partners.  Recently we recognized the Outdoor Industries Association for their effort to identify economic impacts of outdoor recreation, nationally, regionally and by state.  We will continue that effort in our meeting this week, where we honor Rep. McKinney WV, for him introducing an equity ( 40% ) amendment to the LWCF for state grants.  
Monthly reports to the membership:  I started  to communicate with the NASORLO membership on a monthly basis, with short statements on what was being done and to update them on the NASORLO monthly calendar of events and activities.  This was an effort to keep the membership informed and give them a heads up on possible actions at the state level.  The calendar of activities and events is for a normal year, but this past few years are anything like normal.  I intend to keep this activity current, as well as updating the website to fully inform members of what their organization is doing.

NASORLO Newsletter:  We have been considering a monthly or bimonthly newsletter for the organization.  This is likely to be developed during the upcoming year.

Hosting Conference Calls:  I have offered and have hosted a variety of conference calls on the projects listed above.  NASORLO has been very active communicating with various groups related to LWCF advocacy.  In addition, we have used our conference calling capability to allow us to follow up on the Summit recommendations.  This technology allows us to continue to have a strong advocacy role without the travel costs associated with face to face meetings..  
Summary, This has been an active year for me and the organization in preparing for the eventual reauthorization of LWCF.  We have much to do over the next 24 months, and I think we are positioned to do the best we can in advocating for a balanced, dependable and equitable LWCF program.  
